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Report to APC – April 2, 2010.

Summary of Chairs’ (10 responses) to the proposed change in “I” grade policy.

An incomplete grade may only be assigned if:

· the student was doing satisfactory (passing) work at the time of the request, and
· the student was unable to meet the full requirements of the course due to non-academic reasons beyond the student’s control, and

· the student requested the incomplete grade from the instructor before the completion of the course, and 

· the student and the instructor complete an incomplete grade agreement form approved by the instructor and department chair and file in the Registrar’s office.

Lee Gillis suggested that the grade entry software used by faculty be modified so that an “I” grade is not an option, and that the only way faculty could submit an I grade be via the use of an incomplete grade form.
*****************************************************************************

Chairs returned more comments and questions that a simple YES/NO vote to the proposed changes.

1.
The primary reason for a “no” vote was to preserve Chairs’ discretion and flexibility in assigning this grade.

 “I believe that Chairs need flexibility and leeway to make decisions that impact our students. Less restrictive rules are preferable. Chairs should be able to work out these decisions with faculty members.”
“It does feel like (as with so many changes that get made/rules that get made) we are “punishing” the majority for the sins of the few.”
“This removes authority and flexibility from the instructor, and assumes the worst regarding our students' motivations and work ethic.”
“If we assume a student cannot be trusted to give an accurate assessment of completed work … we are taking a cynical stance regarding the majority of people we work with daily.  They are adults, as are our faculty, and I am in favor of allowing the most freedom possible when dealing with any situation where grade assignment is in question.”
2.
There was no direct “no” votes to moving an “I” grade form to the Chairs for a second approval.

3.
Chairs responded both yea and nay to removing the “I” option from the grade sheet dropdown menu.

“Modifying the grade entry software as described below looks like an idea well worth considering.”
“I do object to changing the electronic system though because I feel like that would be a problem for the registrar’s office that they do not need to incur – they would have to be responsible for extra paperwork and enter grades – also how would this affect their ability to determine when a faculty member had posted grades for all students?”
“Not sure that the "I" not being an option in Banner is a good idea - what entry would be made? I would leave that one up to the Registrar.”
“My understanding is that an electronic submission of an “I” must always be followed up by the justification card—and that is signed by the Chair.  Therefore, I do not favor eliminating the I option from the grade entry software.”
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